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LAGI]NA SCFIOOL
2657 CHlLENO VALLEY ROAD, PETALUMA, CALIFORNIA 94952

Telephone : 7 07 -752-605 1

June 8, 2016

The Honorable Kelly V. Simmons
Presiding Judge

Marin County Superior Court
P.O. Box 4988
San Rafael, CA 94913-4900

John Mann, Foreperson
Marin County Civil Grand Jury

3501 Civic Center Drive, Room #275
San Rafael, CA 94903

Dear Judge Simmons and Mr, Mann

Attached to this letter are the requested responses from the Laguna Joint School District to the Marin Civil
Grand Jury Report: 2075-76 Web Transporcncy Report Cord: Bringing Marìn County's Locol Governments
to Light.

The Board has reviewed the Grand Jury's report carefully and will be responsive to the recommendations
going forward in the future.

Please know that the Laguna Joint School District is a small, one-room school with two certificated teachers
serving its L8 students. The resources of this schooldistrict are very limíted due to its size and the funding
provided by the State of California

Thank you for this report and the other work the Grand Jury has done both to support public education in

our community, Having the best possible schools requires the involvement of every citizen and, therefore,
the partnership of the Grand Jury overthe years has made a difference in the lives of our students and
their families.

Sincerely,

CCAN
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R3:

Responses to the 20'15-2016 Marin Gounty Givil Grand Jury Report
2015-16 Web Transparency Repoft Card:

Bringing Marin County's Local Governments to Light

Responses from the Laguna Joint School District

The agency should improve it web transparency score to "B-" or (or better) by updating
its website and submitting the appropriate self-evaluation form. The form may
be obtained by emailing qrandiury-audit@marincountv.orq.

Response: Agree

We support transparency and will make every effort to continue to improve the
website in a thoughtful, systematic way based on the resources of a small one
room rural school.

The agency should update its website to include information of the annual compensation -

for its elected officials, officers and employees and this information should also be
submitted to the Controller, as required by Sections 12463 and 53909 of the California
Government Code.

Response: Agree

Our district is committed to transparency and believes that providing information
as efficiently as possible with an exceptional level of integrity is key,

Out of concern for redundancy of work and to malntain accuracy and consistent
reporting, a link to the state's Transparent Galifornia website
(http://transparentcalifornia.com/) can be added to the District's website to satisfy
the request for compensation of elected officials, officers, and employees.

School superintendents statewide have been communicating with the State
Controller related to the Controller's request to provide compensation
information. Payroll records for our district are not maintained in a format suitable
to comply with the Controller's request. ln order to provide the information in the
requested format would take potentially weeks of staff time to produce at an
unnecessary cost to the public.


